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                     Pastor’s Ponderings... 

                                   “Full Pockets Or Empty”


Greetings in the name of our Savior, Jesus Christ!  I am excited to begin as your interim pastor.  As I told your church leadership, I am delighted to be with you as your interim pastor for as long as you need me during this period of transition.  


This is a new beginning for us in many ways, isn’t it?  You are gaining a new pastor – I am gaining a new congregation.  We are transitioning into a new leadership style.  Additionally, we are transitioning into a new time in the church calendar, as we pass from the Epiphany Season into Lent.  A time of transition such as this presents us with a chance to look back and to look forward.  This is an excellent time to reflect on God’s goodness, as we look back and give praise and thanks for all the many ways that God has blessed us.  We can also evaluate how we have been living our lives: what didn’t work out; what went well?  Have we been faithful and diligent in our relationship with our Savior, or have we allowed world distractions to crowd God out of our lives?  Are there any changes that need to take place in the way we are doing things?  This transition time, likewise, offers a good time to look ahead to see what God is calling us to do.  It’s a time to recommit ourselves to God’s service.  Again, what changes do we need to make, where do we need to grow?  What can we do to help bring about a more positive future for the world around us?  How can we improve our relationship with our Lord and Savior?  How can we discern who we are as God’s people and who God is calling us to be?


I once heard of a story about a group of travelers who, long ago, travelled across the desert at night.  As the travelers came to a dry riverbed, a voice came out of the darkness commanded them to stop!  Believing that they were about to be robbed, the travelers braced themselves when the voice told them to dismount.  Then strangely, they were instructed to pick up some pebbles, put them in their pockets, and then remount.  When the three travelers did what they were commanded, the voice told them, “You have done what I commanded.  Tomorrow at sunup you will both be glad and be sorry.  Now, continue on your way.”  Mystified, the travelers resumed their journey.  After riding through the night, they made camp and paused as the sun came up.  Then, the travelers realized the miracle that had happened:  When they reached into their pockets, they discovered that the pebbles they had put in their pockets had turned into diamonds!  Then they remembered what the voice had told them.  They were indeed both glad and sorry – glad that they had taken some pebbles, sorry that they had not taken more!


So it often is with us, as we travel life’s journey.  God wants to bless us with great things.  But sadly, we often miss out on God’s fullest blessings because we faithlessly do not follow God’s direction.  We miss out on the blessings that God has for us because we simply do not claim them.  It is my desire and prayer for all of us that we will collect as many “pebbles” as possible as we seek to be faithful followers of Christ.  I pray that we will become more sensitive to the leading of the Holy Spirit, and by doing so, be surprised with a lot of “diamonds” in our pockets.  Jeremiah 29:11 says: “For surely I know the plans I have for you, says the LORD, plans for your welfare and not for harm, to give you a future and a hope.” 

                                                                                                        Over →
 Another precious promise is recorded in Jeremiah 33:3 says: “Call to me and I will answer you, and I will tell you great and hidden things which you have not known.”  

We serve a great, awesome, and powerful God!  I believe God has great plans for our community.  How sad it would be if we missed out on God’s greater blessings and missed discovering what those plans were because we did not make God a priority in our lives and failed to trust in Gods leading.  How much more wonderful it would be to, instead, discover God’s plan for us and receive God’s rich blessings as we seek to know who are as God’s people and seek God’s power to live into it!  Let us not end up with empty pockets.  Let us instead trust in God to fill them with the “diamonds” of God’s rich blessings.

Grace and peace, Pastor David 

        CHURCH COUNCIL MINUTES 





                 FEBRUARY 9, 2020
Attending:  Moderator Jim Clendenin, Moderator-Elect Amber Nogelmeier, Alan Pearson, Allison Foster, Donna Trupe, Shawna Hillsdale, Robyn Trupe, Linda Boyken, Dawn Engel, Theresa Igo, Rodney Zemlicka, Pamela Hardy, and Treasurer Brenda Zemlicka.

Unable to attend:  Russ Battey and Cyndi Spieker

Jim called council meeting to order.  Pam provided opening prayer.

Approval of the January 5, 2020 meeting minutes:  A motion was made by Alan with a second from Dawn to approve the minutes with the correction in the Pastor’s report that Chantel’s name be corrected with Shantel and under Old Business the staff reviews are being conducted individually with the Pastor/Staff Relations Committee in place of the Finance & Building and Grounds committee. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s report: Brenda gave the report.  The United Church Fund increased by $25,000 the last quarter of 2019.  Bill Neale had suggested prior to the meeting that when the Betty Erling CD is up for renewal we put it in a separate United Church Fund if possible and if withdrawals can be made for the scholarships. Bill also said full blown audits were not done in the past, just a review to see if bills and checks match. Alan suggested we have Russ Battey and former member Glen Vilhauer do a review and Brenda will check if that is possible.  Brenda reported it would cost $257/year for a $50,000 bond for the Treasurer and Financial Secretary and other church staff through the church’s insurance company. A motion was made by Dawn with a second from Donna to add the bond to the church’s insurance for the staff to be bonded.  Motion carried.  A motion was made by Dawn with a second from Rodney to approve the Treasurer’s report.

Pastor’s Report:  Pam submitted a written report.  She also thanked Donna for visiting some of our church member shut-ins and stressed how important and appreciated these visits are.  Pam talked a little about the new interim pastor and that he will be taking over the confirmation class.  Jim stressed that Rich Mittelstedt and 
Julie Matteson were responsible for getting the new interim pastor hired.  Theresa made a motion with a second from Shawna to approve the pastor’s report.

Christian Education Report:  Amanda did not submit a written report.  Amber said new curriculum has been purchased and Amanda needs help with the kids on Wednesday nights.  She suggested Amanda set up a schedule for people to volunteer.

Old Business:  Rich Mittelstedt was at the meeting to give an update on the construction.  Jason Trupe is finished with the construction until the carpet is installed.  It was originally planned to salvage the wood trim to use after the construction was complete, but there was not enough of it so new trim has been ordered and will be stained to match.  This added some extra expense, but there are some things that will cost less than the estimate.  The wallpaper in the entry and Narthex was more damaged than anticipated and will need to be pulled off and taped and textured to paint.  A tape and texture bid for that area should be received within two days.  If the bid to remove the old wallpaper is too high, a workday may be set up to do it ourselves.
New Business:  Jim went over the 2020 Committee assignments.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE

Jim Pond and Cyndy Voight

FINANCE & BUILDING AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE

Rodney Zemlicka and Alan Pearson

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION AND PROGRAM COMMITTEE

Amber Nogelmeier and Shawna Hillsdale

WORSHIP AND ART COMMITTEE
Allison Foster, Amber Nogelmeier, Donna Trupe, Theresa Igo

MISSION COMMITTEE

Jim Clendenin and Amber Nogelmeier

MUSIC COMMITTEE

Dawn Engel and Allison Foster.  Dawn will set up a schedule for each council member to be responsible for special music one Sunday during the summer and email the schedule to the council.

CHANCEL COMMITTEE

Maryls Moore, Cyndy Voight, Linda Boyken, Dawn Engel

PASTORAL RELATIONS COMMITTEE

Moderator Jim Clendenin, Alan Pearson, Linda Boyken, Moderator-Elect Amber Nogelmeier

SEARCH COMMITTEE

Lynne Forbush, Cyndi Spieker, Lucas Nogelmeier, Marlys Moore, Jason Trupe, Jim Pond, Allison Foster, Julie Matteson/Chairman, Rich Mittelstedt, Jim Clendenin

NEW BEGINNINGS

Don Moore, Lynne Forbush, Andrew Foster, Allison Foster, Rich Mittelstedt, Shawna Hillsdale. Jim will check what this committee is for.

WORKGROUPS - Jim is going to see if these groups are still ongoing.

-SOCIAL/JUSTICE “WELCOME COMMITTEE”

Lynne Forbush and Cyndi Spieker

-OPEN & AFFIRMING

Amy Rambow, Alex Rambow, Cyndi Spieker, Jolene Mittelstedt

-MARKETING

Shari Wirkus and Rich Mittelstedt

-ART COMMITTEE – removed from the list.
There was some discussion on ways to help Don Moore with the video and audio booth so he does not need to do it every Sunday of the year.  A couple young people were named to possibly receive training to help.  Amber volunteered to talk to Don about it and make a plan. 

Jim mentioned that the Department of Public Safety had inspected the boiler and it passed inspection, but they recommend an emergency boiler stop outside of the boiler room.  Jim will look into getting a quote for that work.

Schedule Next Meeting: March 8th, 2020.  It was decided to set regular meeting dates on the second Sunday of each month.

The council went into Executive Session briefly to discuss a personnel matter.

Adjourn:  Donna made a motion with a second from Shawna.  Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Zemlicka, Secretary Pro-Temp


                   Interim Ministerial Report:    1.4.2019 – 2.4.2020

We congratulate our new Moderator, Jim Clendenin, Moderator-Elect Amber Nogelmeier and new Councilmembers:   Alan Pearson, Linda Boyken, Rodney Zemlicka, and Theresa Igo, on your new positions!  We thank you for taking on this challenge and we appreciate the efforts and commitment of those leaving the Council:  Shari, Julie, Lynne, Patty and Stacey.
Youth of the Church:
Confirmation:

Planning meetings continue to be held with Pastor Jerod Jordan, Youth and Family Minister at Grace Lutheran Church.  Our UCC Confirmation kids continue to have perfect class attendance and received gift cards. Our Confirmation classes have taken a doctrinal direction as we have begun to review some of the basic Statements of Belief called creeds.  This month we are studying two important historic creeds; the Apostles’ Creed and the Nicene Creed.  According to our United Church of Christ Confirmation manual we are to review and explain the philosophy and history of these important statements of faith. (Each student will receive a copy of the Statement of Faith of the United Church of Christ) In addition, the students will be preparing for the Lenten Season by participating in an Ash Wednesday observance at Grace, February 26.  

Our next regular class time will include a Community Service project at the Jenkins Living Center.
Wednesday Youth Night:

Amanda has ordered new curriculum for 2020 and as we wait for the arrival of materials, she has been introducing the children to a variety of bible stories. In addition, the students have been creating valentines for their visit to Jenkins Living Center, February 12.  Everyone is invited to join in the fun that evening from 6pm -7pm. Some of the children have grandparents and aunts residing there so it should be even more meaningful for them. 

Visitations and Calls: 

I have sent out get well and thank you cards to members and have visited in the local care facilities. Visits with Char and Jerry Anderson, Alberta Engels, Palmer Anderson, Jean Bevers and Willa Austin were so enjoyable and it really is a privilege to spend time with our folks in the local homes.  I encourage you to make the effort; the bible talks of true faith as “caring for the widows and orphans.” Willa Austin has offered up the opportunity to share a chapter or two from her wonderful book “Daughter of a Homesteader”. The book so far has been fascinating, especially for those with an interest in history of the Plains!

Community Engagement and Church Events:
As of this writing, an ecumenical Vietnam Veteran’s Healing Weekend at Blue Cloud Abbey/Abbey of the Hills is

finishing up this Sunday, February 9. Ten thousand dollars was committed from area organizations to help and 
promote the healing of our citizen soldiers from a variety of wounds of the soul/trauma. A good turnout is expected 
by the number of volunteers and reservations made in advance. My duty is team leader for prayer needs. So many 
church members are involved from the area including Watertown, Ortonville, Big Stone City, Milbank, Madison, 
Huron, St. Cloud, Minneapolis, etc.
A reminder that Trinity Episcopal Church still maintains a drop off area for food and clothing items needed by members of our community. Although Rev. Isaiah is gone, the congregation is still maintaining the distribution place and food box. 

On January 4, I attended Pastor Sara Nelson’s Annual New Year’s ‘Star Words’ Service at the First United Methodist Church.  The word that I received was ‘Unity’.   January 7 was the Clear Lake UCC Gathering Meal in which Pastor Jim Uthe announced his retirement and January 11 I attended a memorial celebration which Janine Rew-Werling of Hosanna Lutheran officiated.  

I have attended several Ministerial Association Meetings; the issue focused upon at our roundtable discussion is the homeless population in Watertown. The theme for the Lenten Series of Noon gatherings is “20/20 Vision of Jesus Christ.”  All services this year will be at the host church, First United Methodist. First Congregational UCC will be the host church in 2022. 
First Congregational will serve March 18 and Bruce Reinhardt will provide music.

Invitation to Community prayer continues to be offered to anyone interested on Friday mornings. 
(Open to all 7 am -9 am).

Rev. Isaiah Brokenleg travel led from Sioux Falls to speak in the church service, January 12, and facilitated a class ‘Cultural Dimensions’ after the service.  It was very informative and had an attendance of 6 people.

The Annual Meeting and Potluck was held January 26, with approximately 40 people in attendance. Shari conducted the business meeting with a precise and efficient pace with all the business attended to and new Council members, Moderator and Moderator-elect in place.  Well done!   (Two positions do remain open on the Council as well as the Council Secretary job)

 A Vision statement handout was offered to gain a greater knowledge of what the church members are expecting from the church as a whole and to offer an opportunity to give suggestions.

Good Books has resumed and with a very interesting book titled ‘Just Mercy’.  Several ladies gathered to attend the movie version of the book, which was shown here in Watertown the last week of January.  We will again meet at 4 pm in the Pastor’s Study Sunday afternoons.

Children’s Sermonettes have begun in the services with Youth Director, Amanda Schaeffer.

A church-wide craft event is being held this Tuesday at 5:30 pm at the Painted Fox, a downtown ceramic studio.

In accordance with the national UCC Church, Health Services Sunday was designated this year for Sunday, January 26. Due to the Annual Meeting that date, I scheduled Prairie Lakes Hospital Pastoral Care Director and Chaplain Jodi Engels to share on February 9. 
A trip to Sioux Falls Seminary provided an option for a ministry job posting on their public website. 
I want to thank each and everyone of you; you have been so warm and loving towards me these past days and months!  From the day Lynne first contacted me to now the last week of this six month journey, it has been an honor and a privilege to be part of the life of First Congregational UCC.  I know the church will be in good hands with Rev. David and in the All-Capable Hands of Our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ!!  ~~ Pam Hardie
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         Moderator’s Message           
Our church is being faced with several major challenges but I can’t help but believe that we can and will over come them.  It will take an effort by all of us and God tapping on our shoulders so that we may have his guidance to overcome these issues.  

An immediate challenge that our congregation is facing is finding the correct pastoral leader that we are all comfortable with, the conference says it will take a year or longer for this to occur.  Another important challenge that is important to us all is starting to grow our congregation.  This means bringing more people into our congregation, hopefully with kids that disturb the service a little, that disturbance is the future life of our church.  If it is not your child or grandchild that causes this disturbance it will give you something to laugh about and this is a good thing.  This is an effort that will have to come from all of us, we don’t have to beat somebody over the head about our church, just mention where you go to church and it is a good place to worship and be. Yes, it will be difficult without a fulltime pastor but we are a good congregation with our heart in the right place and this will help us to grow and give a new pastor a platform to work from, both in spirit and number.  

One last thing, I can’t commend Julie and Shari enough for the effort that they and the council put forth last year to overcome issues that they faced during 2019.  It seemed that these “surprises” started occurring almost from the annual meeting last year and continuing through to the annual meeting this year.  They deserve a huge thank you from all of us.  Yes, they do get phone calls from me asking them “What do I need to do about this or that.”

Thank you to all that helped last year. ~~ Jim Clendenin  

MARCH USHERS
March 1st    Melissa Pond and team
March 8th:  Lucas Nogelmeier family, Jim Clendenin
March 15th:  Sue and Alan Pearson, Rodney and Brenda Zemlicka 

March 22nd: Glenn Robel, Frank and Pat Kitterman, Merv Eastberg
March 29th: Jim and Melissa Pond, Cyndi and Dan Voight
*********************************************************************************************

                    Executive Board AND Fellowship MEETING
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Our church will be providing lunch at the Lenten Service at the Methodist church on Wednesday, March 18th.  If you can make chili or cupcakes for the event, please let Marlys know. We also need volunteers to help serve and collect money.  
The women’s fellowship will meet again on April 3, 2019 to be exact.  See you in the spring! 
On March 11, our Wednesday night kids will meet at Jenkins Living Center at 6:15 pm in 

the lobby. We will play games with the residents and provide homemade cards for them.

You can pick the kids up at 7 pm in the lobby at Jenkins Living Center.  

Contact Amanda Schaeffer for any other questions.  

Wednesday night church school has been going well. We are moving into a classroom upstairs and beginning a new curriculum entitled “Deep Blue. One room Sunday School”.

The focus this quarter will be Loving God and Loving Neighbor Who we will do this by Being with God, Love God and neighbor, Understand yourself as child of God and Explore faith and the Bible.  I chose this curriculum for many reasons but one is the high value placed on respecting each other’s differences and developing self esteem and knowing that kids are worthy of love and care. 

With Love, ~~ Amanda Schaeffer ~~Youth Director 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________
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The local NAMI meetings will begin March 11. The course is designed to help and support family members of those suffering from mental illness. 
The meetings will be held here at the Church at 7 pm on Wednesday evenings and will end the first week of May.

	

	


Aspire is a great night for ladies. Come enjoy an evening full of laughter, learning, music and more! 

New Life Church  1530 N. Highway 20 - Watertown, SD  

Saturday, March 28, 2020, 6:00 pm

1 night - 3 hours Just for women! 
A night full of comedy, worship, and Bible teaching!
Advanced Tickets: General Admission: $25; VIP: $35  
Doors Open at 5:30 pm

Call for more information:  605-.886-1977  

First Congregational United Church of Christ                                    Non-Profit Org.

PO Box 111

                                                                                                           U.S. Postage Paid                       
Watertown, SD 57201                                                                                               Watertown, SD                            

THE MESSENGER, MARCH  2020                                                                          Permit # 499                           






             MARCH 2020


 �
�
  


 MESSENGER


a monthly publication


                           of 


             First      Congregational 


    United Church of Christ


       121 First Avenue SE


                 Watertown, 


South Dakota  57201


 �
�



Mail:  P.O. BOX 111


E-Mail:  ucc1wtn@midco.net


Phone:  (605)886-6994


Office:  8:00-12:00, M-F   


Sunday Worship - 10:00 a.m.





      Wednesday Youth Church


                         6:00 PM





Facebook- 


First Congregational United Church of Christ





      �
�









Interim Minister:


Pastor David Jennys


Moderator


Jim Clendenin


Treasurer:


Brenda Zemlicka


Financial Secretary:


Michael Legg 


Music Director:


Bruce Reinhardt


Secretary:


Virginia McDaniel 


Custodian:


 Scott Anderson�
�
 





EASTER FLOWERS


You have an opportunity to give a donation to the Flower Fund for Lilies for Easter Sunday.  You may put this form and your check in the offering plate or you may drop them off in the church office.  Please write “Flower Fund” on the memo line of your check.  Your donation needs to be in by April 5.





                                                                                                              - Thank you from the Chancel Committee -


PLEASE PRINT





Donation:  $__________





This gift is:    in memory of __________________________________________________________________


                                               __________________________________________________________________





                        in honor of ____________________________________________________________________


                                            ____________________________________________________________________





                        a thank you for ________________________________________________________________





Donor/s:__________________________________________________________________________________

















